
AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 23th day of May, 2022
  Present                                 Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
                                            Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman 
                                                   Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 
Absent                               Scott M. Manley, Councilman
                                                   Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman 

Also Present 
          Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



          Lisa M. Vance Ayers Town Clerk

                                                  Rachel Vazquez Deputy Town Clerk 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA – Remove Item #7 
5. PUBLIC HEARING: Orange County Community Development Program 

    Town Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Lisa Vance Ayers if all of the proper  

    postings and publications were completed. Town Clerk Vance Ayers said notice of this 
    meeting had been posted on the Town website and in Town Hall on April 28, 2022. 
    It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on May 12, 2022.
    This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
    Opening Public Hearing 

    MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to open the public hearing at 7:01pm

    Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene

    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
    Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
    Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
   Mark C. Taylor Attorney for the Town explained that the purpose of this public hearing is to 

   invite the public comments and suggestions regarding projects to be considered for funding 

   under the Orange County Community Development Program. Under this program a variety of 

   physical improvements as listed below are eligible for funding. 
1. Acquisition & Disposition of Real Property 
2. Public Works, Public Facilities or Site Improvements 

3. Code Enforcement (Housing & Health Codes) 

4. Clearance, Demolition & Rehabilitation for Public Use or Economic Development

5. Housing Rehabilitation Loans and Grants 

6. Special Projects for the Elderly & Disabled 

7. Provision of Public Services (Shelters Clinics, Senior Nutrition, ect.)
8. Payment of Non-Federal Shares of Other Grant Programs 

9. Relocation Payment and Assistance 
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    Gil Piaquadio Town Supervisor asked if anyone in the audience would like to come up and 

    make suggestions. 
    No Suggestions from the audience were made. 

   Closing Public Hearing 

   MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to close the public hearing at 7:05pm

   Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero

   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
   Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
   Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
   Town Supervisor Gil Piaquadio asked for motion to approve the Resolution in support of 

   Title VIII of the Civil Rights Act of 1968 (Federal Fair Housing Law) and the New York State      

   Human Rights Law

   MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in approve the Resolution in 

   support of Title VIII of the Civil Rights Act of 1968 (Federal Fair Housing Law) and the New 

   York State Human Rights Law Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene 
   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
   Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
   Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
  Supervisor Gil Piaquadio asked Engineering representative Patrick J. Hines if there were any 

  projects that he recommends. The Engineering Department is recommending a project for the 

  Rosten Hill Sewer District as it serves one of the areas of the town which meets the 

  qualifications for the grant. 
 Supervisor Gil Piaquadio asked for a motion to approve the resolution authorizing FY-2023 

 Orange Urban County Consortium Community Development program application for the  

 Rosten Hills Sewer District
 MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in approve the Resolution 

 authorizing FY-2023 Orange Urban County Consortium Community Development program 

 application for the Rosten Hills Sewer District Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero 
 VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
 Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
 Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
6. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
     MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount

     of $1,075,799.40 plus the paid prior audit of $1,300.00 Motion seconded by Councilwoman

     Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
     Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
7. ASSESSOR: Appointment of Assessment and Review Board Member – Deleted from agenda
8. ENGINEERING: 
    A. Water Connection on N. Montgomery Street 

         Robert Finkelstein, husband of Sandy Littman owner of 420 N. Montgomery Street 

         along with his brother-in-law David Littman addressed the Town Board regarding a 

         problem they are having with a water line running from 392 N. Montgomery Street into 

         their building at 420 N. Montgomery Street. The water line services their water for the 
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         Fire Suppression System. They state they were advised in August of 2021 from the owner 

         of 392 N Montgomery Street that they were in an ongoing dispute with the City of 

         Newburgh and that the water service was cut off. The water supply was installed in 1881 

         and goes through two buildings, their building and the neighbors building. The two  

         properties were once owned by the same owner. Currently 392 N. Montgomery uses well 

         water for domestic use. The main water line is used solely for the Fire Suppression System.
         Due to the dispute the neighbor is having with the city and the water being turned off, 

         Ms. Littman’s tenant at 420 N. Montgomery Street has stopped paying rent and this has 

         now caused a landlord tenant dispute.

        Mr. Finkelstein asked for assistance from the town in getting an emergency order to get 

        town water to the building as quickly as possible. This property is located in the Town of 

        Newburgh and taxes are paid to the town. 
        Patrick J. Hines Engineering representative looked at the maps provided of possible water 

        hookup locations. After reviewing the maps Mr. Hines said that the Engineering 

        department takes no exception to the owners going around to other property owners to 

        ask them to sign easements in order to install the water line. Normally this would be the 
        responsibility of the land owner to contact the other land owners.

        Mark C. Taylor said the Code Compliance office is aware of the situation and there is a 24 

        hour watch on the building for fire protection. 
        Patrick J. Hines Engineering representative said sometimes if you get enough land owners 

        to all sign off on the water line being installed, the town would dedicate that line.   

        The line has to be big enough to service the road. 

        Councilwoman Greene stated that more information needs to be reviewed before the 
        town board can make any decisions. The town normally doesn’t get involved in obtaining 

        easements. The fire hydrants need to checked and see who owns them. 
        Gil Piaquadio town supervisor advised Mr. Finkelstein and Mr. Littman that their next steps 

        should be to have their Engineer plan out a course for the water connection. 

        Mark Taylor Town Attorney said in this case it would not be unreasonable that the town 
        help with obtaining the easements. The town can review their records to see the 

        ownership of properties. 

        Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Engineering department and their Engineers have to 

        work together, at this point nothing can be done until we have more information. 
        All parties agreed and this can be discussed at a later meeting. 

    B. Polo Club Sewer Plans 
         Patrick J. Hines Engineering representative presented the Town Board with sewage 

         treatment/plant concept review. The project has received Planning Board conditional final 
         approval for the construction of 256 apartments with senior density bonus. The project is 
         proposing an onsite Package Sewage Treatment Plant to serve the development.  
        The applicant’s Engineer has submitted a proposed proprietary Sewage System Treatment 

        Plant. The proposed Plant will discharge to the stream at the rear of the property. The 

        NYSDEC has issued a Permit (SPDES#NY0281522) which identifies the limits for the 
        discharge. The project will generate 44,000 gallons per day.

       The applicants Engineers have submitted information including schematic designs, 

       responses to MHE Engineering comments letters, a list of other facilities in other states, 

       which are members of the “Ten State Standards”. It is noted that no facilities are located in 
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        NYS. NYSDEC approval of design and construction will be required.
       The Engineering department recommends the Town Board require the project post 

       performance and maintenance bonds for the Sewage Treatment Plant. 
       The Engineering department takes no exceptions to the project submitting plans 

       for NYDEC approval.   

        MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the project submitting plans to NYSDEC  

       for approval subject to the Performance and Maintenance Bonds posted. 
       Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
       Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
       Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
       Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
   C. Wellnow Site (Route 300 Meadow Hill Road) 
        Patrick J. Hines Engineering representative presented the Town Board with a cost estimate 
        from the applicant’s engineer for construction costs for improvements to the existing

        traffic signals on NYS Route 300 at the Stop and Shop Plaza. The towns traffic Consultant, 

        Ken of Creighton Manning Engineers has reviewed the estimate and identified that the 

        cost estimates are acceptable. 
        MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the cost estimate as presented
        from the applicant’s engineer for construction costs for improvements to the existing

        traffic signals on NYS Route 300 at the Stop and Shop Plaza. Motion seconded by 
        Councilman Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
        Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
        Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
    D. 2022 MS4 Annual Report Complete 

         Patrick J. Hines Engineering representative presented the Town Board with 2022 MS4 

         Annual Report. The complete report will be available for review on the town's website. 

        MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the 2022 MS4 Annual report
        Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
       Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; 

        Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
    E. Walgreen Eastern Co, Inc. Agreement   

         Patrick J. Hines Engineering representative presented the Town Board with a payment 

         Agreement between Walgreen Eastern Co, Inc. and the Town of Newburgh. 

         MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the agreement between Walgreen 

        Eastern Co, Inc. and the Town of Newburgh as presented. 
         Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
        Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; 

         Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent.
     9.  ZONING: Cannabis Zoning Amendments
          Mark C. Taylor Town attorney opened discussion with the Town Board about establishing 
          the license process for adult retail dispensaries and for on-premise consumption sites. 

          While, the town has not opted out still has the ability to adopt reasonable time, place and 

          manner (i.e., zoning) measures with regard to both types of establishments, provided the 

          adopted regulations do not make the operation of licensed retail dispensaries or on-site 

          consumption sites “unreasonably impracticable” as determined by the State Office’s     

          Board. The State Office Board is granted authority by Section 131 (2) of the legislation. 
          The Town Board decided to table the discussion for another date when all five board 
         members are in attendance to give their suggestions. 
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10. ADJOURNMENT:
              MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn the meeting at 8:07 p.m.

             Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; 
             Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Councilman LoBiondo – absent; 
             Supervisor Piaquadio – absent. Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

     Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Lisa M. Vance Ayers 
Town Clerk
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